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To All Councillors
       May  2021
You are hereby invited to attend the Annual Parish meeting of Munslow Parish Council, to be held on Thursday 20th May at 7:30 pm in the Beambridge Clubroom.  The business to be transacted is shown on the Agenda below. Due to ongoing Covid regulations anyone attending this meeting will be required to wear a mask on attendance and complete a registration form with their contact details on arrival. Please arrive in good time so that the meeting can start at 730pm. We will also be required to ensure the room is well ventilated. 
Clive Leworthy
 Clerk to the Parish Council 
Present : Barbara Archer (Chair) Ed Povey , Val Fotheringham , David Marston , Chris Meeson , Antonia Bury , Nigel Dobson , Cecelia Motley (SC)

Two members of public

                                                                               Annual Parish Meeting
MINUTES

1. Welcome by Chair Barbara Archer – The Chair Welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2. Apologies - NONE

3. Annual Report from The Chairman -Report Attached

4. Report From Shropshire Councillor – Cecilia Motley – Report Attached

5. Public Questions-

One questions regarding condition of roads in Shropshire.

                                                     Parish Council Meeting

                                                     Agenda
1. Election of Officers for 2021/ 22
Election of Chair Barbara Archer Prop D. Marston 2nd Ed Povey -APPROVED
                 Election of Vice Chair Ed Povey Prop B Archer 2nd V Fotheringham - APPROVED
                 Election of SALC Rep's (two) Chair
2.
Apologies for absence.  - NONE
3. Declarations of Interest. NONE
4. Co Option - To consider any Co Options   Antonia Bury Prop  B Archer 2nd C Meeson – N Dobson Prop E Povey 2nd V Fotheringham – APPROVED – Both members joined the Council
5.
Urgent issues from members for discussion at item  13 - subject to approval of the Chairman.
Three Items were identified for discussion
6.
Approval of the minutes from the last meeting held on 1st April 2021 – Pop V Fotheringham 2nd E Povey APPROVED
7.
Matters Arising from those minutes not covered on the Agenda – Ed Povey had done further investigation into FB  and felt there was a good case for the PC going forward with this option. Agreed to discuss in June.

8.
Finance

(a)  Consider  2020 /21Finance Report. & to certify the External Auditor AGAR Prop E Povey 2nd D Marston APPROVED

(b)  Consider payments for approval

               Clerks Salary April  £156.87

               Clerks Expenses April £30.15

                HMRC        £39

                K.Adam (auditor) £100
                           TWM        £4824.65
                              Prop E Povey 2nd D Marston APPROVED
                     (c) To remove Buster Evans & Linda Charie  as  cheque signatories  and add two new signatories

       Ed Povey & Nigel Dobson completed paperwork to become new signatories.

9.
Planning Matters
(a) Consider  any  new applications - NONE
 (b) Planning Decisions ; Reference:  21/00983/FUL  (validated: 12/03/2021)
Address:  Land Rear Of Aston Top, Bache Mill, Shropshire Proposal:  Erection of dwelling, and associated landscaping
Decision:  Refuse

10.
 Highways issues:

(1) To receive an update on the VAS Sign –  Still awaiting installation of post by Kier ,recent comms confirm it is on job list.

(2) To review the Highways Report (as required)  The Chair reported that she had received an email from SC stating that the report was under review. She had also received acknowledgement from Mark Booth
11.
Correspondence and communications - NONE
12. Urgent matters as agreed for discussion from item 4 above.
        David Marston asked if Doug Scarrett had been thanked for his contributions to PC -The Chair confirmed she had written to him.

       Ed Povey had received a complaint from resident regarding the rubbish outside the Crown Garage. Efforts would be made to contact owner and request the area was tidied otherwise the issue could be reoffered to Shropshire Council.

       The Chair received a report from Anne Donnolly reporting that a working party had recently had a very successful day working with Gods Acre, over 12 volunteers had attended with various tasks being completed,
13. Vacancy for Clerk – To agree process for recruitment with a  start date 1st July 2021
        A committee of three members Chair ,Ed Povey & Nigel Dobson would undertake the recruitment of a new Clerk.

Next meeting held on Thursday 3rd June 2021

